

## **Action Points from the NSCPC Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group Meeting on the 5<sup>th</sup> of October at the Beer Engine-Sports Room.**

**Before the Meeting the following Agenda was set.**

- 1. Welcome and Apologies**
- 2. Notes of the last meeting**
- 3. Neighbourhood Forum**

Group members to update on their work on key topic areas:-

- a. Housing – Tom LD
- b. Health and Wellbeing-Gail
- c. Transport and Infrastructure-Marcus
- d. Local Economy-Jock
- e. Open spaces and leisure-Peter
- f. Climate change-Andrew
- g. What is a Neighbourhood Plan?-Graeme and Roger

#### **4. Neighbourhood Forum organisation**

- a. Venue(s)
- b. Dates
- c. Equipment and furniture
- d. Refreshments
- e. Publicity

#### **5. AOB**

#### **6. Date of Next Meeting:- 2<sup>nd</sup> November 2022**

### **Welcome and apologies**

**Present-Graeme Barnell, Jock Campbell, Gail Meldrum, Tom Langdon-Davies, Mark Phillips, Andrew Broadhead , Gina Quicke, Peter Hawksley, Tom Dowle (Joined part way through Meeting) and Marcus Iles**

**Apologises-Roger Cashmore, Dave Rowell**

### **Notes of previous meetings**

**The Action Points from the previous Meeting on the 7<sup>th</sup> of September were agreed with the amendment to show Jock to cover the Local Economy not Local Environment. Before the Meeting the proposed presentations to cover the 7 main topics had been shared.**

## Actions

1. Graeme proposed that the Meeting be dedicated to reviewing, critiquing and feeding back on the individual presentations. At this meeting 4 topics were discussed.

## Housing-Tom

Focused on three key questions.

How much?

What type?

Where?

The feedback.

- a) Need to develop a Future vision for the Community.
- b) The importance of "Local Networks" in seeking feedback.
- c) The local Housing needs assessment is now available in Draft format and needs to be incorporated into the presentation.
- d) Add a fourth question as to "Who pays for the development". The different types of Affordable Housing etc
- e) Delete phrase about "better off people".

## Health and Wellbeing-Gail

The feedback

- a) The quality of our local area attracts people from Exeter. The Arboretum and the countryside. We are "The Lungs" of the city.
- b) The importance of "Local Networks" to glean feedback from different Community groups-The School.
- c) The importance of understanding the impact of loneliness and isolation.
- d) The need to maintain History and local traditions.

## Climate and Ecology-Andrew

The feedback.

- a) The strong links and interdependency to Gail's presentation.
- b) The importance of walking and cycling connections/networks.
- c) The work already done by Newton Environmental and Wellbeing Group. Shows a great example as how as a community we can work together and make a better environment.

## **Transport and Infrastructure-Marcus**

**The Feedback.**

- a) The need to be aware of the potential feedback on the impact of the A377.**
- b) The current topics of Bus timetable .**
- c) Need for pavement between Newton and Sweetham on Station Road.**

## **Other Business**

**Next Meeting the 2<sup>nd</sup> of November Venue TBC.**

**The importance of school involvement.**

**To collectively-Think about how we use Newton Wonder Website to collect feedback.**

**How we give transparency to our work to the Community-access to the data base?**

**The possible date and format for the Community Forum Event. How we organise- break out sessions?**

**Marcus Iles**